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30th May 2021 

Re: Planning permit PLN/2020/524 

To whom it may concern, 

. We wish to make 

objections to the proposed place of worship that was advertised 21/05/21, Planning permit 

PLN/2020/524.  

Our objection is based on the proposed reduction in car parking spaces. 

There are 35 onsite carparks proposed for up 160 people. The submission is asking for a reduction of 

13 spaces. There should be no reduction in car parking spaces allowed. The limits are there for a 

reason and these limits need to be upheld by the MRSC. 

On page 14 of the submission it states, “There is a high volume of unrestricted (parking) dedicated to 

on-street parking immediately adjacent the subject of the land on the north side of High Street… 45-

50 car spaces.” The submission states that the so called 45-50 car spaces along High St would be a 

way to provide parking for the extra cars for the proposed place of worship.  

Firstly, the submission is obviously saying that they know that there will be the need for 45-50 extra 

carpark spaces. Secondly, there is not that amount of space available at all, that is a huge 

exaggeration. Furthermore, the submission doesn’t mention that there are residential houses that 

face High St on both sides. If, like the submission is suggesting, that the attendees use the on-street 

parking- the attendees will be taking up all the available space for the people that already live & 

work around this proposed development.  Where are the existing residents meant to park their own 

cars and that of their visitors during the 2 peak times of Friday evening and Sunday afternoon? These 

times are also peak times for families to gather. The use of on-street car parking spaces by the 

attendees will have a negative impact of the residents that live close to the proposed place of 

worship as they, and their visitors will not have access to on-street parking outside of their homes 

during these peak times. 

This development will cause an increased in traffic to this area of High St and will have a profound 

impact of the residents on High St and the many other residents that use High St to get to and from 

their own homes or place of work. The sheer volume of cars that will be coming and going will also 

impact on the young families that live in the area. The block of land is obviously too small to 

accommodate the amount of people they expect to regularly attend the premises.  

At the moment the church that is proposing this place of worship also owns and runs the click & 

collect/supermarket that is open on the same road,  just up from the proposed place of worship. 

When this click & collect/supermarket went to planning, they also asked for a reduction in parking 

spaces- which they were granted.  



As a result of the MRSC granting a reduction in parking spaces for this facility, when open we now 

have cars lined up all along this section of High Street using the on-street parking and the other side 

of High St for parking as well. The shoppers also use the empty land that is now proposed to have 

this place of worship built.  

If another reduction in parking is permitted, what will the street look like when the proposed place 

of worship, that can hold up to 160 people are trying to find extra parking spaces and for a much 

longer timeframe? If the developers cannot supply the correct amount of parking, this simply means 

the land is too small for such a development.  

The submission stated that the north side of the road will be used only. That is a ridiculous 

assumption. Both sides will be used- as both sides are now used when the click & 

collect/supermarket is open. 

The cars, when parked on the south side will also cause traffic congestion and safety problems, 

particularly for the drivers coming out of Sanctuary Dr into High St. 

There is a new large development next to Toyota currently being built. It has been stated by the 

MRSC that the land at the Melbourne end of High St could eventually be house blocks. Both of these 

present and future developments will ensure that High St will be an even busier road to what it is 

now. The commercial developments in High St also see many larger tucks use the road. The MRSC 

must take these future considerations into account when considering the reduction in car parking 

and the impact that this will have for the future for residents and road users alike. Thinking of the 

future needs of the community is vital. 

We are not opposed to a place of worship, but if a development needs car parking spaces for up to 

160 people then there needs to be the correct amount of spaces within the grounds of the 

development. If a reduction in car parking is permitted, the residents and commercial owners of the 

immediate area will suffer as a result. 

The council needs to uphold the limits that have been set in place- because they have been set in 

place for a reason. These limits are expected to be followed by all residents and developers. The 

limits allow for a safe environment for all people who use the roads and live and work in the area. 

We hope that the council will refuse the reduction in parking spaces for this proposed development.  

Yours sincerely, 



  25/5/21 

To Whom it May Concern, 

        We are writing to object to the application for a place of worship with reduced 
parking at 148 High St Kyneton, application reference number PLN/2020/524. 

 We object to the approval of this application for the following reasons; 

- The immediate area is already extremely busy due to the supermarket across the
road that has no parking on site and the auto electricians, DRC, that has a high
amount of large vehicles such as buses and trucks parked around the area.

- The long term residents in the area are already battling an extremely high increase
of vehicles on High St, many of which are trucks due to the council’s approval of the
“Rationale”  factory currently under construction.  Even when this is finished, the
large number of employees and deliveries that will visit the factory every day, will
see little or no reduction in this traffic.

- Kyneton Toyota, Bolton Motorcycles and Eve Trans are also in this street, all very
busy places with large vehicle traffic. The employees of Kyneton Toyota have no
parking on site and are currently parking out on the streets.

- The approval of any other public venues, such as place of worship in this area, will
only add to the daily traffic battle that the long term residents in the area suddenly
have to deal with, due to council approval of extra industry in and around our
homes.  To approve another public facility for 160 people with totally inadequate
parking, in this already chaotic space, would be simply be ludicrous.

With other places of worship already in nearby streets such as Bodkin St, we believe that 
we, the residents , in this area should not be subjected to any more public facilities, 
especially none with reduced parking. We invite the council to drive around our area of 
town any morning of the week, to experience this traffic busyness and witness the large 
amount of vehicles, large and small, already parked on the edge of the road, which is 
already causing chaos and distress for the current residents. 

       Yours sincerely, 

. 
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